
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 28 July 2005 

8. REDWOOD BEAUTIFYING ASSOCIATION AND GARDEN CLUB - APPLICATION FOR FUNDING 
 
 The Board considered an application for funding from the Redwood Beautifying Association and 

Garden Club.   
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1.  That $300 be allocated from the Board’s 2005/06 discretionary budget to the Redwood 

Beautifying Association and Garden club for hall hire costs. 
 
 2.  That the Chairperson, Deputy Chairperson and the relevant staff meet with the Redwood 

Beautifying Association and Garden Club to decide on a way forward regarding the 
maintenance of the community garden in front of the Redwood Library. 

 


